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SOURCES OF INFORMATION 
LFC Files 
 
Responses Received From 
Taxation and Revenue Department 
 
SUMMARY 
 
     Synopsis of Memorial 
 
Senate Memorial 96 requests the Taxation and Revenue Department (TRD) to convene a two-
tiered driver’s license advisory task force. The task force is to include people representing New 
Mexico’s senior citizens, residents of rural areas, those with mobility limitations, homeless 
people and immigrants, as well as TRD, New Mexico’s congressional delegation, and anyone 
else deemed beneficial to the group. The task force will study challenges and propose solutions 
related to the implementation of the federal REAL ID Act of 2005 and New Mexico’s two-tiered 
driver’s license structure. A report would be compiled and presented to the appropriate interim 
committee.  
 
FISCAL IMPLICATIONS  
 
No fiscal impact. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Senate Memorial 96 – Page 2 
 
SIGNIFICANT ISSUES 
 
In response from customer and advocacy group inquiries and feedback received during 
legislative hearings, the Motor Vehicle Division (MVD) has begun to meet with advocacy 
groups representing immigrant groups, homeless advocates, senior citizens and community 
outreach organizations.  The intent of these meetings is to seek solutions that meet their 
constituents’ needs while maintaining Real ID compliance and current security requirements 
required by the legacy credential and the Driving Authorization Card at MVD.  Ultimately, the 
outcome of such efforts may result in regulatory changes. 
 
 
TECHNICAL ISSUES 
 
The memorial does not specify a timeline for when the report should be finished and reported to 
the appropriate interim legislative committee. 
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